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                                  Personal Care Attendant Quality

Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 7th Floor

Boston, MA  02111 

Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

One Ashburton Place

Boston, MA 02108

Council Meeting

	Minutes
	October 16, 2012
	2:00  P.M.
	1 Ashburton Place, 21st Floor 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Paul Spooner, Denise Harvey, Joe Bellil,  Jennifer James Price, Kristen McCosh,  Joe Tringali, Liz Casey (by telephone)

	Council members not in attendance
	Christine Griffin, Tony Williams

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Christine Griffin

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda

	
	
	
	
	


Paul Spooner called the meeting to order at 2:07 p.m. 
1. Council organizational matters
Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes

Joe Tringali made a motion to approve the general session minutes from August.  The motion was seconded, and council members unanimously approved the motion without further discussion. 
Review of CY2013 meeting schedule
Council members reviewed the proposed schedule.  Joe Tringali made a motion to accept the proposed schedule, the motion was seconded by Jennifer James, and the motion passed with a unanimous vote. 
Review of the 2012 Paul Kahn PCA Awards
Jack Boesen reported on the awards ceremony, which included presentations by co-chairs Senator Michael Rodrigues and Representative Marcos Devers.  Christine Griffin participated and her comments were well received along with positive publicity in many regional newspapers.  Doris Forcier was unable to attend the ceremony however, Jack arranged for her to receive her award at the PAS coalition meeting.

Council members discussed the award program and agreed that increased involvement by the Independent Living movement would be preferable.  They also approved the program as a positive method for promoting the value of the PCA program with state legislators.  Liz Casey recommends increased consumer involvement with the selection progress and Paul Spooner suggested an ad hoc group be developed to explore additional options for developing the program.

Report on Council Workshop at S.I.L.C conference

Jack Boesen reported that the forum on September 13 was well attended.  A transcript of the forum will be provided and comments will be included in the Council’s bi-annual report to the Governor and State Legislature.  Paul Spooner highlighted many of the issues raised including PCA care during hospitalizations, dual-eligibility and the money follows the person initiatives as well as an agency model.
Joe Tringali reported that issues of fraud were discussed.  Joe Bellil made a motion to request a meeting with Robin Callahan of MassHealth to discuss the dual eligibility program as well as the state plan agency model so that council can have an active role in advocating for an independent living model.  Denise Harvey seconded the motion and it passed with a unanimous vote of the council.

2.  PCA Recruitment & Training
Presentation by Leanne Winchester, Director, PHCAST project 

The Council reviewed a video created by the project to inform prospective PCAs or home care workers on the details of the job.  The project has created three versions of the video ranging from the full video to a one-minute public service announcement.  The video is one training tool used in the overall program consisting of fifty hours of training modules.

Update on the PCA referral directory

During the last directory meeting, the budget submitted by Rewarding Work Resources was reviewed.  Continuing outreach and training efforts were discussed as well as directory usage statistics for FY2012.
Council Orientation Task Force
Paul Spooner said that the council and the PAS Coalition would sponsor two community outreach forums to elicit recommendations from stakeholders regarding the development of a PCA orientation program.  One forum will be held on October 31 in Worcester, Mass. and a second will be held on November 5 in Boston at the Transportation Building.
3. PCA Program Developments
Revision of Consumer Manual
Lois Aldrich introduced Charlene Mancusi, who is leading a workgroup to develop a revised consumer manual.  The current group consists of six consumers and six PCM agency staff representatives.  The council expressed interest in being involved in the process.  Lois will provide Jack with a list of people in the workgroup as well as a schedule of meetings.  Becca Gutman of 1199SEIU also expressed an interest in participating. 
4. Labor Matters
Holiday Grievance
Jack Boesen reported on a meeting he had with John Garcia and Lauren Cleary regarding the issue of possible HIPPA violations in the recent grievance settlement.  Jack confirmed that the settlement does not violate HIPPA guidelines.  Paul Spooner expressed his belief that further responses to the issue are not required.

Health Care Study

The healthcare study committee met with representatives from DOR and MassHealth to discuss acquiring data needed for their study.  Those representatives will consult with their supervisors and report back.
Labor Management
Joe Bellil reported that the first training fund classes for PCAs have begun.  Classes include first Aid and CPR, universal precautions and basic computer skills.  On-going issues addressed by the LMC include consumer-worker boundaries, handling difficult behaviors and possible tuition reimbursement for training courses.  The LMC will also working on implementing direct deposit for all PCAs including those without bank accounts.  The next scheduled meeting will be held on November 1, 2012. 
5. Council budget matters

FY13 Expense report
Joe Bellil reviewed the current report with council members.  He pointed out that recording of invoice payments to Rewarding Work Resources was delayed due to the beginning of the new fiscal year, however, the issue has been addressed and payments are being processed.  Denise Harvey made a motion to accept the report. Jennifer James seconded, and the motion was passed with a unanimous vote.
With no more issues raised for discussion, Paul Spooner asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  A motion was made and seconded and it passed unanimously.
The general session adjourned at 4:05 p.m.   
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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